Texas Master Naturalist  
El Camino Real Chapter
Monthly Chapter Meeting
January 10, 2013
 

CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order by President Katherine Bedrich at 6:35pm
 

ATTENDANCE:  Gause, Texas Volunteer Fire Dept.  Those attending were:  John Pruett, Paula Engelhardt, Vivian Dixon, Dorothy Mayer, Don Travis, Cindy Travis, Cindy Bolch, Linda Jo Conn, Kim Summers, Debbi Harris, Janice Johnson, Katherine Bedrich, Jeanette Patschka, Sherry Colley, Chip Colley, Lucy Coward, Rusty Thomas, Pat Holley, Ann Collins, and Guest:  Charlie Bedrich.
 

VICE PRESIDENT:  Donna Lewis  No Report
 

SECRETARY:  Ann Collins  Reported that minutes from all meetings have gone out.  Cards were sent to the family of Chris Holcombe and Cheryl Walker.  Cards were passed for signing to:  Jon Gersbach, Phyllis Shuffield's father, John Pruett's mother, and Jack Tumlinson.
 

TREASURER:  Cindy Bolch  reported that $4799.43 is in the general fund.  On December 4, 2012 an audit was done on the books by Jeanette Patschka and Joyce Dalley, with Cindy and Katherine present.  The records were approved.
Cindy is working on an inventory of the chapter's possessions.  It is near completion.  Nature Festival inventory is kept at Perry's storage.
Cindy keeps copies of the inventory.  Chip Colley agreed to store educational items that had previously been stored at Katherine Bedrich's.
 

Guidelines Committee Report:  Chair Debbi Harris
Members of the committee were recognized.
Don Travis, using the web pages, went over the proposed changes for those present.  The proposed changes will be presented to the Board at the next meeting on January 31, 2013.  If acceptable they will then be presented to the general membership for final approval.  The Guidelines Committee will then have completed its mission and will be disbanded.
 

BOARD CHAIRS - 2012-2013
Advanced Training and Volunteer:  Phyllis Shuffield
In Phyllis' absence Lucy Coward reported that a Skywarn seminar will be held at the Rockdale Fire Dept. on January 14, 2013 from 7:00-9:00pm.  Attendees will receive two hours of Advanced Training.
 

Membership:  Debbi Harris
Debbi reviewed up coming events listed on the agenda.
A copy of the Roster was passed for review and corrections.
Debbi stated that she is available to help anyone filling out their time sheets.  She asked that is available, to attach an agenda for any out of area approved activities.
Reported Hours:
     December 1-31, 2012
     AT  29.5  VE   2,763.5
     for 28 members
 

     January 1 - December 31, 2012
     AT  1033   VE  7,568.8   Class  417.0
     for 43 members
 

     Accumulated Chapter Hours:
     AT  4,205.0   VE  27,868.30   Class  2,437.0
     for 74 members
 

Historian:  Barb Cromwell
No Report
 

Host:  Cindy McDaniels
No Report
 

Training Class:  Dorothy Mayer
No Report
 

Projects and Announcements :  
Nature Festival - Co-Chairs John Pruett and Joyce Dalley
John reported that he will be presenting for approval  to the City Council an application for a grant from the City of Rockdale to cover advertising expenses for the Festival.  The budget is for $3,753.22.  The Committee will be checking on Insurance rates for liability during the Festival.
John is contacting speakers with reminders of their commitment.
The next meeting will be held at Julio's Restaurant in Rockdale, Texas on January 15, 2013 at 5:00 for dinner and meeting at 6:00pm.
All are invited and encouraged to attend.
 

Newsletter Editor:  Don Travis
Don asked if the membership thought we should print the newsletters for 2012 as we did for 2011.
     Cindy Bolch made a motion to print 75 copies of the 2012 Los Caminos newsletter.
      Kim Summers seconded the motion.
      Motion carried.  We will print 75 copies of the newsletter.
 

Monarch Committee:  Debbi Harris
Debbi reported that she will be applying for a grant to the "Bring Back the Monarchs to Texas" foundation to be used to create acceptable environment  for the butterflies.
 

Membership chair, Debbi Harris presented awards to the following:
Re certification for 2012:
     Vivian Dixon
     Chip Colley
     Sherry Colley
     Kathy Lester
     Janice Johnson
     Genie Lindberg
250 Hours:
     Rusty Thomas
1000 Hours:
     Dorothy Mayer
 

Dorothy Mayer passed out fliers advertising the upcoming program on Forestry.  Fliers can be posted in public areas and given to those who might be interested in attending.
 

ADJOURNMENT:  Pat Holley made a motion to adjourn
     Paula Engelhardt seconded the motion.
     Motion carried and the meeting was adjourned at 7:50pm.
 

Cindy Bolch then gave a very interesting, educational program on bats.
 

Respectfully submitted by Ann Collins, Secretary
